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June 4, 2004

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are dismayed and shocked that since President Oscar Berger took office in January, land evictions, which had not occurred for two years, have again been carried out, most with excessive force.  For example, on March 17 thirty families were evicted in Cobán, Alta Verapaz.  All the campesinos’ houses and huts were burned down, and campesino leader Jorge Chub was shot three times.  On May 5, 103 families in Alta Verapaz were evicted by 3,000 police officers who burned down fifteen homes.  In a May 10 eviction, one man was shot in the head by police and two others were beaten while several more were arbitrarily detained.  Fifteen pregnant women were injured by tear gas and many crops were destroyed.  The community radio, the furniture in the school, and two evangelical churches were also destroyed.  Although President Berger promised in March to suspend evictions while his government searched for a solution to the conflictive labor and land situation in the countryside, the evictions have continued with a violence very similar to the scorched-earth practices of the 1980s.

We are aware that on June 8 and 9, a large coalition of campesino organizations, joined by human rights groups, labor organizations, and many others, will convoke a national work stoppage to protest the violent evictions suffered by hundreds of campesino families who are pressuring for basic labor rights, such as payment of their wages and the right to organize.  They are being joined by groups protesting the Central American Free Trade Agreement (CAFTA) and the president’s proposed tax reforms.  We know that President Berger is considering using force against those involved in the activities of June 8 and 9.  This will only escalate the violence that has already occurred and perpetuate injustice.

Therefore, we strongly urge that

· President Berger insure the safety of the campesinos and all others participating in and supporting the work stoppage on June 8 and 9  without resorting to violence;

· President Berger comply with his March 30 promise to suspend the land evictions while he finds a solution to the conflicts in the countryside;

· Presidential Human Rights Commissioner Frank LaRue urge this commission (COPREDEH) to request the creation of a commission made up of personnel from the Organization of American States and the United Nations to investigate and verify the land evictions;

· COPREDEH itself conduct a thorough investigation into human rights abuses against campesinos occupying land;

· Attorney General Juan Luís Florido urge the Guatemalan judicial officials to investigate the causes of the land occupations, seventy percent of which stem from labor disputes and many others from land ownership conflicts;

· the Guatemalan judiciary investigate all the incidents of abuse of campesinos’ rights and prosecute those responsible. 

Thank you for your prompt attention to these urgent concerns.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

Copies:

Antonio Arenales Forno, Guatemala Ambassador in the US ~ fax: 1202 745 1908



Robert Boynton, Guatemala Desk, US State Department ~ fax: 202.647.2597

John R Hamilton, US Ambassador in Guatemala ~ fax: 011-502-334-8477

Max Gimbel, Guatemala Human Rights Commission/USA ~ fax 202.526.4611
June GHRC/Guatemala
The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
I R T F














